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April 29, 2008

Bushmaster Reptiles Inc
P.O. Box 19096

Boulder, CO  80308

(303) 530-2252

Bshmstr@aol.com
April 22, 2008

Dear Ms. Williams,

I am writing in response to the Notice of Inquiry entitled “Injurious Wildlife Species Review of Information Concerning Constrictor Snakes from Python, Boa, and Eunectes genera”, dated January 31rst, 2008.

I am the owner operator of Bushmaster Reptiles Inc.  We are the direct importers of  14 of the possible 28 species or sub species which fall into the above Genera.  Bushmaster Reptiles Inc was established in Jan. of 1993, and has been operating as an importer for the past 15 years.  Bushmaster is also a member of PIJAC.  

The importation of the above listed genera of snakes represents approximately 50% of our overall business.  Our clients include Private Breeders, Pet Trade, Zoo’s and academic institutions.  
1) The State of Colorado does not require any permits to keep any of the species in the genus Python, Boa, or Eunectes.  However, there are many local ordinances which prohibit the keeping of snakes regardless of genus or species based on their length.  These local ordinances vary from county to county, and city to city.

2) With the exception of Eunectes deschauenseei, all of the species in the above mentioned genus are either in trade now, or have been in trade at some point in the past 40 years.  Most if not all of the species in the above mentioned genus have been or are currently being bred successfully in captivity.  Furthermore, it is a conservative estimate, that  50,000 to 70,000 Pythons, and 20,000 to 30,000 Boas  are imported into the US every year.  A limited number (less than 500) Eunectes are imported into the US every year.

3) We estimate conservatively that there are more than 5000 “businesses” nationwide that rely on income from breeding or importing these listed genera to make their living.  There are probably another 5000 or more individual businesses which make their living selling support products to those businesses which are breeding or importing snakes in the above mentioned genera. The total amount in generated U.S. revenue nationwide would be in the tens of millions of dollars.

4) There is no danger for any of the snakes in the above listed genera to populate, or become injurious to wildlife in the State of Colorado, or for that matter in 48 of the 50 states!  Simply put, they could not adapt or survive the climates or habitats.  Of the two sates where it is possible, Hawaii does not allow importation of any non native species into their state.  This leaves Florida, where there have been many non native species which have established themselves.  This indicates a problem at the State level, and not a Federal issue at all.

In conclusion, we recognize the situation with regards to the population of two species of snakes  P.m.bivittatus, and Boa constrictor to be of some concern in south Florida, we do not believe it to be one of national  concern.   
.

Respectfully,
Kamuran Tepedelen
